Orford Parks and Playgrounds Committee

Minutes of the Meeting

November 7th, 2018

7:00

Orford Town Offices

Present: JJ Hebb (Chair), Lawrence Hibbard, Craig Pelletier, David Smith (Selectboard), Kate Lester (Orford Swimming Lesson Coordinator) and Robb Day.
Meeting began at 7:00.


JJ listed use of Town Facility applications she received this month for 2019.  


Rivers Edge Soccer – Community Field boys soccer field- April-June 2019.


Lawrence noticed turf damage on the east corner of the boys soccer field.  IT was agreed that we may have to reseed in the spring.  Robb mentioned that depending on if we plan to treat for grubs next spring, we may have to keep folks off of the field for a set time during treatment.  


Kate went over the swim program for 2018.  The two 2 week sessions worked well this year and they would like to continue to do this.  60-70 students took advantage of the program.  Roughly 70% of the kids were from Orford while 30% were Piermont residents.  Kate mentioned it would be nice to get the word out regarding lessons and suggested using the Town website or listserves.  Also a posting at Samuel Morey Elementary School.  2019 will see lessons staring on July 15th and going through August 9th.  JJ asked if it would make sense to increase tuition fees for out of district kids.  Kate agreed pointing out that the fee has not increased in years.  JJ will research this.  Kate's e-mail is lester.kate@yahoo.com in case we need to get a hold of her.  Kate requested having 4 cement blocks for the swim floats and 4 for the rope lines.  She also suggested looking into getting new plugs for the swim floats as they are missing.  It was agreed to touch base with Kate at our April meeting.


JJ touched base with Amy Fahey regarding Rivendell Rec.  Fairlee also gives RR $1500 per year.  Amy agreed to pass the information along to the new director.
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JJ noted that Piermont has paid for their half of the beach monitor fees and half of the swim program.  After making some adjustments, JJ and Esther   kept the budget at the suggested level per the O P&P request.  Robb agreed to talk with mark Blanchard regarding the Hazen-Morey Trust and the Community Field Trust.


JJ talked with Vermont Recreational Surfacing and Fencing form Monroe, NH regarding the repair of the basketball court.  The estimated cost of repair was $918.  It was agreed to have them repair the cracks in the court.


JJ received a complaint regarding folks driving on the Community Field.  Soccer coaches do drive on the field.  Lawrence also voiced concern with this as rutting can occur.  Robb asked if the coaches can use the access from the OFD.  Lawrence agreed to talk with Bill McKee to see if we can use the right of way or if it is on private property.


Robb spoke with Ann Green, and she suggested storing the new Lions Club Bench and the picnic tables in the cemetery storage shed.  It was agreed to store the bench in the Bandstand and leave the tables out.


Lawrence spoke with Rick Parkin regarding the possibility of constructing permanent scoreboards for the Community Field.  Rick agreed to help fund raise.  JJ suggested fixing the current scoreboards.  She agreed to talk with Ross Covertino to research the problem.  All agreed that new permanent scoreboards would be nice but we have scoreboards now.


Baseball field maintenance was discussed.  Bergerons Property Maintenance does Oxbows fields at a  rate of roughly $1500 per year.  JJ agreed to contact Eric Riechert (baseball coach) and Tyler Farnham.  regarding a work day to prepare the fields for spring.  It was agreed to shoot for November 17th.  


JJ Motioned that we not meet in December of 2018 and meet on January 16th, 2019 next.  Robb seconded and all were in favor.


Robb motioned to adjourn and Craig seconded, all were in favor.


Meeting adjourned at 8:30.


Minutes taken by Robb Day.

